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THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING

November 6, 2017
Pledge of Allegiance.  

The regular meeting of the Landis Sewerage Authority was called to order by Chairman Villar at 6:00 p.m. The following members were present at roll call:  Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar were present. Barse was absent.
The proper notice was given to all members in accordance with the by-laws.

Chairman Villar stated that public notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meeting Act, has been given in the following manner:

1. Posting written notice in the lobby entrance of the Authority.

2. Hand delivering notices to the offices of the Daily Journal and The Press.

3. Filing written notices in the offices of the Authority and City Clerk.

Also present:
Dennis W. Palmer

Executive Director/Chief Engineer



Robert A. Schwarz

Field Engineer



A. Steven Fabietti

Solicitor



Carol A. Ricci


Executive Assistant
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Merighi that the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting held on October 16, 2017 be dispensed with and the same be approved in the form submitted to all members by mail. Roll call:  Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
The Chairman asked if there were any general public comments or comments on the proposed Resolutions. There were none.

Resolutions:

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that Resolution No. 2017-106, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Revolving Payroll Account…. $65,279.18”, be adopted. Roll call: Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that Resolution No. 2017-107, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Bills…$289,997.05”, be adopted. Roll call:  Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Merighi that Resolution No. 2017-108 “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing payment from the Construction Fund of certain costs of the system in the amount of $8,900.00 to Garrison Enterprise, Inc. for labor, material and equipment to repair an existing 4” sewer lateral at 572 N. East Avenue in accordance with the provisions of the Authority’s General Bond Resolution…” be adopted. Roll call: Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that Resolution No. 2017-109, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing a contract with Harris Computer Systems to provide software support services…” be adopted.  Roll Call:  Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that Resolution No. 2017-110, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing the Executive Director/Chief Engineer to endorse/acknowledge a New Jersey Pollution Discharge Elimination System Permit application for Tyson Foods…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

Reports:

Executive Director

Dennis Palmer reported that in your packages was the quarterly report that went to Mayor and City Council and also a list of deliveries for the Receiving Station and it was a really good month and it’s doing well and helping with the budget. 
The staff received flu shots and several of us attended the State of the County reception at the College. We had a tour with Citizens United and we have a Thank You note from them. We had about 17 people which was a combination of members from the Chamber of Commerce and Citizens United. Rowan University toured the LSA facility with 35 students which was the Civil Engineering junior class.

Fish and Game came out to see our site and they were very impressed with what we are doing. There were several division directors. We met at the Chamber Office afterwards and John Park, who is the head of NJ Audubon, told us that the $22,000 grant we received was a highly competitive grant. We were the first one in New Jersey to receive that grant towards the work with the habitat. 

We had a meeting with Tyson Foods, which is Allied Steaks and you see the action tonight on the permit to address their increased capacity but also to straighten them out with DEP.

I had a photo taken with the City of Vineland’s Green Team. I was invited back, since it went away during the last administration, so they invited me back under the current administration. We are actually part of the founders and the City finally achieved bronze level by doing a number of environmental projects, one being our wind turbine as well as some other things.

The pre-bid meeting was held with respective contractors and suppliers last week. There were about 12 people there but some were suppliers of equipment. We drove out to the Sears Pump Station site. We also drove along the easement area inside the parking lot and then along the force main and down to where it becomes gravity. We are working on the easement with Steven.

Field Engineer

Bob Schwarz reported that Lidl will be opening around the end of next week. Also, a project is being proposed at Mill and Oak Roads on the northwest corner for a cold storage facility.
A pre-construction meeting for the Landis Avenue Phase II is scheduled for November 28th at City Hall. Construction on Wheat Road between Delsea and the Boulevard will start soon and it’s mostly paving.

Panda Express submitted plans for review next to Lidl and Shop Rite and Plans were reviewed for Aldi’s and Olive Garden.

Solicitor: 
Steven Fabietti reported that he and Dennis were working on a contested unemployment benefits matter which we can’t discuss in detail on the records and that’s going through the administrative process and there is a call scheduled for next week. Pleadings have been prepared for the Sears condemnation action. The title report was received today so I can notify all of the appropriate parties that have an interest in the property. 
Chairman:   No Report
Issues and Correspondence:   None
Committee Reports:

Engineering/Plant:
Dennis Palmer reported that as stated before we had the pre-bid meeting on the collection system. We’ve been handling several emails a day with the plant design engineer and we will have that advertised towards the end of this month. We will have to put that on the Agenda at the next meeting for permission to advertise.
Also, in house we have been planning a couple of things. We seal coated both parking lots in the front and back and over at the farm and striped them. The staff has been working on Landis Avenue, TV-ing the lines and making repairs to pipes and manholes before the City comes in and does the rebuild on Landis Avenue.

Budget/Finance:   No Report
Human Resources

Dennis stated that we had a first unemployment hearing which occurred and the employee is appealing it. Walter, who delivers your mail, his last day was Friday and we sent him a nice note for his many years of service doing drafting, carpentry work and other things over the years for the Authority. Eventually we’re going to hire a college student who has engineering background but also auto cad.
Public Relations:  
Dennis stated that he spoke to the Chairman of Citizens United last week and I was elected to their Board of Directors. I didn’t realize that 1500 people belong to it and they advocate for the Maurice River. There are a lot of things we’ve worked together on and they’ve been allies and it’s an interesting group. They have their board meetings every two months.
Insurance Committee:   
Carol Ricci reported that she is working on the Worker’s Comp renewal and the good news is that our experience mod went down from 1.026 to .935 and that of course is a result of low loss ratios. As long as the State doesn’t re-rate everyone and our payrolls are pretty stable, we will hope we don’t have too much of an increase.
Allocations/Administration:  
Dennis stated that we are expecting an allocation agreement some time by the end of this month with Tyson’s for their additional flow and we’ve been talking to the City Economic Development Department about another potential food processor in the Industrial Park. 
Old Business: None
New Business:  
Dennis reminded the Board members that the AEA conference is in two weeks.

Adjournment: 

At 6:13 p.m. there being no further business to come before the Board, it was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that the meeting be adjourned. Roll call: Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
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G. STEVEN ERRICKSON, Secretary
